

National Defence

Défense nationale

National Defence Headquarters Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0K2 Quartier général de la Défense nationale Ottawa (Ontario) K1A 0K2

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL
DEMANDE DE PROPOSITION

RETURN BIDS TO: RETOURNER LES SOUMISSIONS À :

National Defence Headquarters Director Services Contracting 4 (D Svcs C 4) Attention: Kim Seguin By e-mail to: DSvcsC4Contracting-DCSvcs4Contrats@forces.gc.ca

Proposal To: National Defence Canada

We hereby offer to sell to Her Majesty the Queen in right of Canada, in accordance with the terms and conditions set out herein, referred to herein or attached hereto, the goods and services listed herein and on any attached sheets at the price(s) set out therefore.

Proposition à : Défense nationale Canada

Nous offrons par la présente de vendre à Sa Majesté la Reine du chef du Canada, aux conditions énoncées ou incluses par référence dans la présente et aux annexes ci-jointes, les biens et services énumérés ici et sur toute feuille ci-annexée, au(x) prix indique(s).

Comments – Commentaires

THIS DOCUMENT CONTAINS A SECURITY REQUIREMENT.

Solicitation Closes – L'invitation prend fin	Delivery Required – Livraison exigée See herein	Delivery Offered – Livraison proposée	
At: - à :	Vendor Name and Address – Raison socia	ale et adresse du fournisseur	
02:00 PM Eastern Standard Time (EST)			
On: – le :			
3 December 2018	Name and title of person authorized to sign on behalf of vendor (type or print) Nom et titre de la personne autorisée à signer au nom du fournisseur (caractère d'imprimerie)		
	Name – Nom	Title – Titre	

Signature _____

 Title – Titre
 Solicitation No. – N° de l'invitation

 Journalists – Role Playing Professional
 W6369-19-X003

 Services
 Date of Solicitation – Date de l'invitation

 22 October 2018
 Address Enquiries to: – Adresser toutes questions à :

 Kim Seguin by e-mail to Kim.Seguin@forces.gc.ca
 FAX No. – N° de fax

 Destination
 See herein

Instructions: Municipal taxes are not applicable. Unless otherwise specified herein all prices quoted must include all applicable Canadian customs duties, GST/HST, excise taxes and are to be delivered Delivery Duty Paid including all delivery charges to destination(s) as indicated. The amount of the Goods and Services Tax/Harmonized Sales Tax is to be shown as a separate item.

Instructions : Les taxes municipales ne s'appliquent pas. Sauf indication contraire, les prix indiqués doivent comprendre les droits de douane canadiens, la TPS/TVH et la taxe d'accise. Les biens doivent être livrés « rendu droits acquittés », tous frais de livraison compris, à la ou aux destinations indiquées. Le montant de la taxe sur les produits et services/taxe de vente harmonisée doit être indiqué séparément.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PART 1	- GENERAL INFORMATION	4
1.1 1.2 1.3	INTRODUCTION SUMMARY DEBRIEFINGS	4
PART 2	- BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS	6
2.1 2.2 2.3 2.4 2.5	STANDARD INSTRUCTIONS, CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS SUBMISSION OF BIDS FORMER PUBLIC SERVANT ENQUIRIES - BID SOLICITATION APPLICABLE LAWS	6 7 8
PART 3	- BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	10
3.1	BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	10
PART 4	- EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION	12
4.1 4.2	EVALUATION PROCEDURESBASIS OF SELECTION	
	BASIS OF SELECTION	
	CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
5.1 5.2	CERTIFICATIONS REQUIRED WITH THE BID CERTIFICATIONS PRECEDENT TO CONTRACT AWARD AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
PART 6	- SECURITY, FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS	17
6.1	SECURITY REQUIREMENTS	17
PART 7	- RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES	18
7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4 7.5 7.6 7.7 7.8 7.9 7.10 7.11 7.12 7.13 7.14 7.15 ANNEX	STATEMENT OF WORK STANDARD CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS SECURITY REQUIREMENTS TERM OF CONTRACT AUTHORITIES (TO BE SPECIFIED IN THE RESULTING CONTRACT) PROACTIVE DISCLOSURE OF CONTRACTS WITH FORMER PUBLIC SERVANTS PAYMENT INVOICING INSTRUCTIONS CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION APPLICABLE LAWS PRIORITY OF DOCUMENTS DEFENCE CONTRACT FOREIGN NATIONALS (CANADIAN CONTRACTOR <i>OR</i> FOREIGN CONTRACTOR) INSURANCE NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT "A" STATEMENT OF WORK	19 20 21 21 22 23 23 23 23 23 23
ANNEX	"B" BASIS OF PAYMENT	29
ANNEX	"C" SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST	32
ANNEX	"D" NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT	36
ANNEX	"E" TASK AUTHORIZATION (TA) FORM, DND626	37

ANNEX "1" TO PART 3 OF THE BID SOLICITATION	
ELECTRONIC PAYMENT INSTRUMENTS	

PART 1 - GENERAL INFORMATION

1.1 Introduction

The bid solicitation is divided into seven parts plus attachments and annexes, as follows:

- Part 1 General Information: provides a general description of the requirement;
- Part 2 Bidder Instructions: provides the instructions, clauses and conditions applicable to the bid solicitation;
- Part 3 Bid Preparation Instructions: provides Bidders with instructions on how to prepare their bid;
- Part 4 Evaluation Procedures and Basis of Selection: indicates how the evaluation will be conducted, the evaluation criteria that must be addressed in the bid, and the basis of selection;
- Part 5 Certifications and Additional Information: includes the certifications and additional information to be provided;
- Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements: includes specific requirements that must be addressed by Bidders; and
- Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses: includes the clauses and conditions that will apply to any resulting contract.

The Annexes include the Statement of Work, the Basis of Payment, the Security Requirements Checklist, the Non-Disclosure Agreement, the DND 626 Task Authorization Form and any other annexes.

1.2 Summary

- 1.2.1 The Department of National Defence has a requirement for the professional services of up to two (2) journalists to provide role-playing professional services for Advanced Designated Spokesperson training on an as-and-when-required basis.
- 1.2.2 There are security requirements associated with this requirement. For additional information, consult Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements, and Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses. For more information on personnel and organization security screening or security clauses, Bidders should refer to the Contract Security Program of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html) website.
- 1.2.3 The requirement is subject to the following Trade Agreements: World Trade Organization Agreement on Government Procurement (WTO-AGP), The North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA), the Canada-Chile Free Trade Agreement (CCFTA), the Canadian Free Trade Agreement (CFTA), the Canada-Peru Free Trade Agreement (CPFTA), the Canada-Columbia Free Trade Agreement (CCoIFTA), the Canada-Panama Free Trade Agreement (CPanFTA), the Canada-Honduras Free Trade Agreement (CHFTA), and the Canada-Korea Free Trade Agreement (CKFTA).

1.3 Debriefings

Bidders may request a debriefing on the results of the bid solicitation process. Bidders should make the request to the Contracting Authority within 15 working days from receipt of the results of the bid solicitation process. The debriefing may be in writing, by telephone or in person.

PART 2 - BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS

2.1 Standard Instructions, Clauses and Conditions

All instructions, clauses and conditions identified in the bid solicitation by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

Bidders who submit a bid agree to be bound by the instructions, clauses and conditions of the bid solicitation and accept the clauses and conditions of the resulting contract.

The <u>2003</u> (2018-05-22) Standard Instructions - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, are incorporated by reference into and form part of the bid solicitation.

Subsection 2.d of section 05, Submission of bids, is deleted in its entirety and is replaced with the following:

d. send its bid only to the Department of National Defence organization receiving the bids as specified on page 1 of the bid solicitation;

Section 05, Submission of Bids - Subsection 4 is amended as follows:

Delete: sixty (60) days Insert: one hundred and twenty (120) days

Section 06, Late Bids is deleted in its entirety.

The text under Section 07, Delayed bids, is deleted in its entirety and is replaced with the following:

It is the Bidder's responsibility to ensure that the Contracting Authority has received the entire submission. Misrouting or other electronic delivery issues resulting in late submission of bids will not be accepted.

Subsection 1 of Section 08, Transmission by facsimile or by epost Connect, is deleted in its entirety.

The text under Section 13, **Communications – solicitation period**, is deleted in its entirety and is replaced with the following:

To ensure the integrity of the competitive bid process, enquiries and other communications regarding the bid solicitation must be directed only as indicated on page 1 of the bid solicitation. Failure to comply with this requirement may result in the bid being declared non-responsive.

Canada will submit all significant enquiries received and their replies directly to invited Bidders by electronic mail. For further information, consult subsection 3 of the Submission of bids section.

Subsection 2 of Section 20, Further Information, is deleted in its entirety.

2.2 Submission of Bids

Unless otherwise specified in the bid solicitation or directed by the Contracting Authority, bids must be received by the Contracting Authority by electronic mail by the date and time indicated on page 1 of the bid solicitation.

Due to the nature of the bid solicitation, bids transmitted by facsimile will not be accepted.

Electronic Submissions: Individual e-mails that may include certain scripts, formats, embedded macros and/or links, or those that exceed five (5) megabytes may be rejected by Canada's e-mail system and/or firewall(s) without notice to the Bidder or Contracting Authority. Larger bids may be submitted through more than one e-mail. The Contracting Authority will confirm receipt of documents. It is the Bidder's responsibility to ensure that the Contracting Authority has received the entire submission. Bidders should not assume that all documents have been received unless the Contracting Authority confirms receipt of each document. In order to minimize the potential for technical issues, Bidders are requested to allow sufficient time before the closing date and time to confirm receipt. Technical and financial documents submitted after the closing date and time will not be accepted.

2.3 Former Public Servant

Contracts awarded to former public servants (FPS) in receipt of a pension or of a lump sum payment must bear the closest public scrutiny, and reflect fairness in the spending of public funds. In order to comply with Treasury Board policies and directives on contracts awarded to FPSs, bidders must provide the information required below before contract award. If the answer to the questions and, as applicable the information required have not been received by the time the evaluation of bids is completed, Canada will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to comply with Canada's request and meet the requirement within the prescribed time frame will render the bid non-responsive.

Definitions

For the purposes of this clause "former public servant" is any former member of a department as defined in the *Financial Administration Act*, R.S., 1985, c. F-11, a former member of the Canadian Armed Forces or a former member of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police. A former public servant may be:

- a. an individual;
- b. an individual who has incorporated;
- c. a partnership made of former public servants; or
- d. a sole proprietorship or entity where the affected individual has a controlling or major interest in the entity.

"lump sum payment period" means the period measured in weeks of salary, for which payment has been made to facilitate the transition to retirement or to other employment as a result of the implementation of various programs to reduce the size of the Public Service. The lump sum payment period does not include the period of severance pay, which is measured in a like manner.

"pension" means a pension or annual allowance paid under the <u>Public Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA), R.S., 1985, c. P-36, and any increases paid pursuant to the <u>Supplementary Retirement</u> <u>Benefits Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. S-24 as it affects the PSSA. It does not include pensions payable pursuant to the <u>Canadian Forces Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-17, the <u>Defence Services Pension</u> <u>Continuation Act</u>, 1970, c. D-3, the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Pension Continuation Act</u>, 1970, c. R-10, and the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. R-11, the <u>Members of Parliament Retiring Allowances Act</u>, R.S. 1985, c. M-5, and that portion of pension payable to the <u>Canada Pension Plan Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-8.

Former Public Servant in Receipt of a Pension

As per the above definitions, is the Bidder a FPS in receipt of a pension? Yes () No ()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information, for all FPSs in receipt of a pension, as applicable:

- a. name of former public servant;
- b. date of termination of employment or retirement from the Public Service.

Work Force Adjustment Directive

Is the Bidder a FPS who received a lump sum payment pursuant to the terms of the Work Force Adjustment Directive? **Yes** () **No** ()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information:

- a. name of former public servant;
- b. conditions of the lump sum payment incentive;
- c. date of termination of employment;
- d. amount of lump sum payment;
- e. rate of pay on which lump sum payment is based;
- f. period of lump sum payment including start date, end date and number of weeks;
- g. number and amount (professional fees) of other contracts subject to the restrictions of a work force adjustment program.

For all contracts awarded during the lump sum payment period, the total amount of fees that may be paid to a FPS who received a lump sum payment is \$5,000, including Applicable Taxes.

2.4 Enquiries - Bid Solicitation

All enquiries must be submitted in writing to the Contracting Authority no later than ten (10) calendar days before the bid closing date. Enquiries received after that time may not be answered.

Bidders should reference as accurately as possible the numbered item of the bid solicitation to which the enquiry relates. Care should be taken by Bidders to explain each question in sufficient detail in order to enable Canada to provide an accurate answer. Technical enquiries that are of a proprietary nature must be clearly marked "proprietary" at each relevant item. Items identified as "proprietary" will be treated as such except where Canada determines that the enquiry is not of a proprietary nature. Canada may edit the question(s) or may request that the Bidder do so, so that the proprietary nature of the question(s) is eliminated and the enquiry can be answered to all Bidders. Enquiries not submitted in a form that can be distributed to all Bidders may not be answered by Canada.

2.5 Applicable Laws

Any resulting contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario.

Bidders may, at their discretion, substitute the applicable laws of a Canadian province or territory of their choice without affecting the validity of their bid, by deleting the name of the Canadian province or territory specified and inserting the name of the Canadian province or territory of their choice. If no change is made, it acknowledges that the applicable laws specified are acceptable to the Bidders.

PART 3 - BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS

3.1 Bid Preparation Instructions

Due to the nature of the bid solicitation, bids transmitted by facsimile will not be accepted.

Canada requests that bidders provide their bid in separately bound sections as follows:

Section I: Technical Bid: one (1) soft copy submitted by e-mail;

Section II: Financial Bid: one (1) soft copy submitted by e-mail;

Section III: Certifications: one (1) soft copy submitted by e-mail.

Prices must appear in the financial bid only. No prices must be indicated in any other section of the bid.

Canada requests that bidders follow the format instructions described below in the preparation of hard copy of their bid:

(a) use 8.5 x 11 inch (216 mm x 279 mm) paper;

(b) use a numbering system that corresponds to the bid solicitation.

In April 2006, Canada issued a policy directing federal departments and agencies to take the necessary steps to incorporate environmental considerations into the procurement process Policy on Green Procurement (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ecologisation-greening/achats-procurement/politique-policy-eng.html).

Section I: Technical Bid

In their technical bid, Bidders should demonstrate their understanding of the requirements contained in the bid solicitation and explain how they will meet these requirements. Bidders should demonstrate their capability in a thorough, concise and clear manner for carrying out the work.

The technical bid should address clearly and in sufficient depth the points that are subject to the evaluation criteria against which the bid will be evaluated. Simply repeating the statement contained in the bid solicitation is not sufficient. In order to facilitate the evaluation of the bid, Canada requests that Bidders address and present topics in the order of the evaluation criteria under the same headings. To avoid duplication, Bidders may refer to different sections of their bids by identifying the specific paragraph and page number where the subject topic has already been addressed.

Section II: Financial Bid

3.1.1 Bidders must submit their financial bid in accordance with the Basis of Payment in Annex "B".

3.1.2 Electronic Payment of Invoices – Bid

If you are willing to accept payment of invoices by Electronic Payment Instruments, complete Annex "1" to Part 3 of the Bid Solicitation - Electronic Payment Instruments, to identify which ones are accepted.

If Annex "1" to Part 3 of the Bid Solicitation - Electronic Payment Instruments is not completed, it will be considered as if Electronic Payment Instruments are not being accepted for payment of invoices.

Acceptance of Electronic Payment Instruments will not be considered as an evaluation criterion.

3.1.3 Exchange Rate Fluctuation

C3011T (2013-11-06), Exchange Rate Fluctuation

Section III: Certifications

Bidders must submit the certifications and additional information required under Part 5.

PART 4 - EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION

4.1 Evaluation Procedures

- (a) Bids will be assessed in accordance with the entire requirement of the bid solicitation including the technical criteria.
- (b) An evaluation team composed of representatives of Canada will evaluate the bids.

4.1.1 Technical Evaluation

4.1.1.1. Mandatory Technical Criteria

Resc	burce 1	Bid Reference
M1:	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has at least five years of combined experience of journalism in in one or more of the fields of print, radio or television formats.	
M2:	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has at least one year of experience working as a journalist in French.	

Resc	purce 2	Bid Reference
M1:	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has at least five years of combined experience of journalism in in one or more of the fields of print, radio or television formats.	
M2:	The Bidder must clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has at least one year of experience working as a journalist in French.	

4.1.1.2 Point Rated Technical Criteria

Reso	purce 1	Point Allocation	
R1:	The Bidder should clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has experience working with a <u>national-level</u> broadcaster or print publication. *National-level is defined as a production or publication that directly targets a national audience as opposed to a local or provincial audience.	 > 5 years = 50 points > 4 years = 40 points > 3 years=30 points > 2 years = 20 points > 1 year = 10 points 	/50
R2:	The Bidder should clearly demonstrate the each of its proposed resources has journalistic experience covering defence and security topics.	 > 5 years = 25 points > 4 years = 20 points > 3 years=15 points > 2 years = 10 points > 1 year = 5 points 	/25
Total Points Awarded for Resource 1			/75

Resource 2		Point Allocation	Total Score
R1:	The Bidder should clearly demonstrate that its proposed resource has experience working with a <u>national-level</u>	> 5 years = 50 points> 4 years = 40 points	
	broadcaster or print publication.	> 3 years=30 points > 2 years = 20 points	/50
		> 1 year = 10 points	

	*National-level is defined as a production or publication that directly targets a national audience as opposed to a local or provincial audience.		
R2:	The Bidder should clearly demonstrate the each of its proposed resources has journalistic experience covering defence and security topics.	 > 5 years = 25 points > 4 years = 20 points > 3 years=15 points > 2 years = 10 points > 1 year = 5 points 	/25
Total Points Awarded for Resource 2			/75

Total Points Awarded (Total Score for Resource 1 + Total Score for Resource 2) -/150Minimum Pass = 75/150/150

4.1.2 Financial Evaluation

For bid evaluation and Contractor selection purposes only, the evaluated price of a bid will be determined in accordance with the Basis of Payment detailed in Annex "B".

4.2 Basis of Selection

4.2.1 Basis of Selection – Highest Combined Rating of Technical Merit [40%] and Price [60%]

- 4.2.1.1 To be declared responsive, a bid must:
 - (a) comply with all the requirements of the bid solicitation;
 - (b) meet all the mandatory evaluation criteria; and
 - (c) obtain the required minimum of 75 points overall for the technical evaluation criteria which are subject to point rating. The rating is performed on a scale of 150 points.
- 4.2.1.2 Bids not meeting (a) or (b) or (c) will be declared non-responsive.
- 4.2.1.3 The selection will be based on the highest responsive combined rating of technical merit and price. The ratio will be 40% for the technical merit and 60% for the price.
- 4.2.1.4 To establish the technical merit score, the overall technical score for each responsive bid will be determined as follows: total number of points obtained / maximum number of points available multiplied by the ratio of 40%.
- 4.2.1.5. To establish the pricing score, each responsive bid will be prorated against the lowest evaluated price and the ratio of 60%.
- 4.2.1.6. For each responsive bid, the technical merit score and the pricing score will be added to determine its combined rating.
- 4.2.1.7. Neither the responsive bid obtaining the highest technical score nor the one with the lowest evaluated price will necessarily be accepted. The responsive bid with the highest combined rating of technical merit and price will be recommended for award of a contract.

The table below illustrates an example where all three bids are responsive and the selection of the contractor is determined by a 40/60 ratio of technical merit and price, respectively. The total available points equals 135 and the lowest evaluated price is \$45,000 (45).

Basis of Selection – Highest Combined Rating Technical Merit (40%) and Price (60%)				
		Bidder 1	Bidder 2	Bidder 3
Overall Technical Score		115/135	89/135	92/135
Bid Evaluated Price		\$55,000.00	\$50,000.00	\$45,000.00
	Technical Merit	115/135 x 40 = 34	89/135 x 40 = 26.4	92/135 x 40 = 27.2
Calculations	Score			
	Pricing Score	45/55 x 60 = 49.2	45/50 x 60 = 54	45/45 x 60 = 60
Combined Rating		83.2	80.4	87.2
Overall Rating		2 nd	3 rd	1 st

PART 5 – CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Bidders must provide the required certifications and additional information to be awarded a contract.

The certifications provided by Bidders to Canada are subject to verification by Canada at all times. Unless specified otherwise, Canada will declare a bid non-responsive, or will declare a contractor in default if any certification made by the Bidder is found to be untrue, whether made knowingly or unknowingly, during the bid evaluation period or during the contract period.

The Contracting Authority will have the right to ask for additional information to verify the Bidder's certifications. Failure to comply and to cooperate with any request or requirement imposed by the Contracting Authority will render the bid non-responsive or constitute a default under the Contract.

5.1 Certifications Required with the Bid

Bidders must submit the following duly completed certifications as part of their bid.

5.1.1 Integrity Provisions - Declaration of Convicted Offences

In accordance with the <u>Integrity Provisions of the Standard Instructions</u>, all bidders must provide, if applicable, the Integrity declaration form available on the Forms for the Integrity Regime website (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/declaration-eng.html), to be given further consideration in the procurement process, but should mail it directly to the address specified on the form and should not include it with their bid submission by e-mail.

5.2 Certifications Precedent to Contract Award and Additional Information

The certifications and additional information listed below should be submitted with the bid but may be submitted afterwards. If any of these required certifications or additional information is not completed and submitted as requested, the Contracting Authority will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to provide the certifications or the additional information listed below within the time frame specified will render the bid non-responsive.

5.2.1 Integrity Provisions – Required Documentation

In accordance with the section titled Information to be provided when bidding, contracting or entering into a real procurement agreement of the <u>Ineligibility and Suspension Policy</u> (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ciif/politique-policy-eng.html), the Bidder must provide the required documentation, as applicable, to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

5.2.2 Federal Contractors Program for Employment Equity - Bid Certification

By submitting a bid, the Bidder certifies that the Bidder, and any of the Bidder's members if the Bidder is a Joint Venture, is not named on the Federal Contractors Program (FCP) for employment equity "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid" list available at the bottom of the page of the <u>Employment and Social</u> <u>Development Canada (ESDC) - Labour's</u> website (https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/programs/employment-equity/federal-contractor-program.html#).

Canada will have the right to declare a bid non-responsive if the Bidder, or any member of the Bidder if the Bidder is a Joint Venture, appears on the "FCP Limited Eligibility to Bid list at the time of contract award.

5.2.3 Additional Certifications Precedent to Contract Award

5.2.3.1 Status and Availability of Resources

SACC Manual clause A3005T (2010-08-16) Status and Availability of Resources

5.2.3.2 Education and Experience

5.2.3.4.1 SACC Manual clause A3010T (2010-08-16) Education and Experience

PART 6 - SECURITY, FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS

6.1 Security Requirements

- 6.1.1. Before award of a contract, the following conditions must be met:
 - (a) the Bidder must hold a valid organization security clearance as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses;
 - (b) the Bidder's proposed individuals requiring access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites must meet the security requirements as indicated in Part 7 - Resulting Contract Clauses;
 - (c) the Bidder must provide the name of all individuals who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites;
- 6.1.2. Bidders are reminded to obtain the required security clearance promptly. Any delay in the award of a contract to allow the successful Bidder to obtain the required clearance will be at the entire discretion of the Contracting Authority.
- 6.1.3. For additional information on security requirements, Bidders should refer to the <u>Contract Security</u> <u>Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/escsrc/introduction-eng.html) website.

PART 7 - RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES

The following clauses and conditions apply to and form part of any contract resulting from the bid solicitation.

7.1 Statement of Work

The Contractor must perform the Work in accordance with the Statement of Work at Annex "A".

7.1.2 Task Authorization

The Work or a portion of the Work to be performed under the Contract will be on an "as and when requested basis" using a Task Authorization (TA). The Work described in the TA must be in accordance with the scope of the Contract.

7.1.2.1 Task Authorization Process

The Work or a portion of the Work to be performed under the Contract will be on an "as and when requested basis" using a Task Authorization (TA). The Work described in the TA must be in accordance with the scope of the Contract.

- 1. The Technical Authority will provide the Contractor with a description of the task using the DND 626, Task Authorization Form" specified in Annex "D".
- The Task Authorization (TA) will contain the details of the activities to be performed, a description
 of the deliverables, and a schedule indicating completion dates for the major activities or
 submission dates for the deliverables. The TA will also include the applicable basis and method
 of payment as specified in the Contract.
- 3. The Contractor must provide the Technical Authority, within five (5) calendar days of its receipt, the proposed total estimated cost for performing the task and a breakdown of that cost, established in accordance with the Basis of Payment specified in the Contract.
- 4. The Contractor must not commence work until a TA authorized by the Technical" Authority has been received by the Contractor. The Contractor acknowledges that any work performed before a TA has been received will be done at the Contractor's own risk.

7.1.2.2 Task Authorization Limit

The Technical Authority may authorize individual task authorizations up to a limit of \$25,000.00, Applicable Taxes included, inclusive of any revisions.

Any task authorization to be issued in excess of that limit must be authorized by the Contracting Authority before issuance.

7.1.2.3 Minimum Work Guarantee - All the Work - Task Authorizations

- 1. In this clause, "Maximum Contract Value" means the amount specified in the "Limitation of Expenditure" clause set out in the Contract; and "Minimum Contract Value" means \$10,000.00.
- 2. Canada's obligation under the Contract is to request Work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value or, at Canada's option, to pay the Contractor at the end of the Contract in accordance with paragraph 3. In consideration of such obligation, the Contractor agrees to stand in readiness

throughout the Contract period to perform the Work described in the Contract. Canada's maximum liability for work performed under the Contract must not exceed the Maximum Contract Value, unless an increase is authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority.

- 3. In the event that Canada does not request work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value during the period of the Contract, Canada must pay the Contractor the difference between the Minimum Contract Value and the total cost of the Work requested.
- 4. Canada will have no obligation to the Contractor under this clause if Canada terminates the Contract in whole or in part for default.

7.1.2.4 Task Authorization - Department of National Defence

The administration of the Task Authorization process will be carried out by ______ (to be specified in the resulting contract). This process includes monitoring, controlling and reporting on expenditures of the contract with task authorizations to the Contracting Authority.

7.2 Standard Clauses and Conditions

All clauses and conditions identified in the Contract by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard</u> <u>Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.</u>

7.2.1 General Conditions

<u>2035 (2018-06-21</u>), General Conditions - Higher Complexity - Services, apply to and form part of the Contract.

7.3 Security Requirements

7.3.1 The following security requirements (SRCL and related clauses provided by the Contract Security Program) apply and form part of the Contract.

SECURITY REQUIREMENT FOR CANADIAN SUPPLIER: PWGSC FILE # W6369-19-X003

- 1. The Contractor/Offeror must, at all times during the performance of the Contract/Standing Offer, hold a valid Designated Organization Screening (DOS), issued by the Canadian Industrial Security Directorate (CISD), Public Works and Government Services Canada (PWGSC).
- 2. The Contractor/Offeror personnel requiring access to sensitive work site(s) must EACH hold a valid RELIABILITY STATUS, granted or approved by CISD/PWGSC.
- 3. Subcontracts which contain security requirements are NOT to be awarded without the prior written permission of CISD/PWGSC.
- 4. The Contractor/Offeror must comply with the provisions of the:
 - a) Security Requirements Check List and security guide (if applicable), attached at Annex "C";
 - b) Industrial Security Manual (Latest Edition).

7.4 Term of Contract

7.4.1 Period of the Contract

The period of the Contract is from date of Contract to one year later (date to be specified in the resulting contract).

7.4.2 Option to Extend the Contract

The Contractor grants to Canada the irrevocable option to extend the term of the Contract by up to two (2) additional one-year periods under the same conditions. The Contractor agrees that, during the extended period of the Contract, it will be paid in accordance with the applicable provisions as set out in the Basis of Payment.

Canada may exercise this option at any time by sending a written notice to the Contractor at least fifteen (15) calendar days before the expiry date of the Contract. The option may only be exercised by the Contracting Authority, and will be evidenced for administrative purposes only, through a contract amendment.

7.5 Authorities (to be specified in the resulting contract)

7.5.1 Contracting Authority

The Contracting Authority for the Contract is:

Name:	
Title:	
Public Works and Government Services Ca	nada
Acquisitions Branch	
Directorate:	
Address:	
Telephone:	
Facsimile:	

E-mail address:

The Contracting Authority is responsible for the management of the Contract and any changes to the Contract must be authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority. The Contractor must not perform work in excess of or outside the scope of the Contract based on verbal or written requests or instructions from anybody other than the Contracting Authority.

7.5.2 Technical Authority

The Technical Authority for the Contract is:

Name:			
Title:			
Organization:			
Address:			
Telephone:			
Facsimile:		 	
E-mail address:	:	 	

The Technical Authority is the representative of the department or agency for whom the Work is being carried out under the Contract and is responsible for all matters concerning the technical content of the

Work under the Contract. Technical matters may be discussed with the Technical Authority; however, the Technical Authority has no authority to authorize changes to the scope of the Work. Changes to the scope of the Work can only be made through a contract amendment issued by the Contracting Authority.

7.5.3 Contractor's Representative

(To be specified in the resulting contract)

7.6 Proactive Disclosure of Contracts with Former Public Servants

By providing information on its status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a <u>Public</u> <u>Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA) pension, the Contractor has agreed that this information will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports, in accordance with <u>Contracting Policy Notice: 2012-2</u> of the Treasury Board Secretariat of Canada.

7.7 Payment

7.7.1 Basis of Payment

The Contractor will be paid for the Work specified in the authorized task authorization, in accordance with the Basis of payment at Annex "B". Canada's liability to the Contractor under the authorized task authorization must not exceed the limitation of expenditure specified in the authorized task authorization. Custom duties are included and Applicable Taxes are extra. No increase in the liability of Canada or in the price of the Work specified in the authorized task authorization resulting from any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless these design changes, modifications or interpretations have been authorized, in writing, by the Contracting Authority before their incorporation into the Work.

7.7.2 Limitation of Expenditure - Cumulative Total of all Task Authorizations

- 7.7.2.1 Canada's total liability to the Contractor under the Contract for all authorized Task Authorizations (TAs), inclusive of any revisions, must not exceed the sum of \$ _____ (to be specified in the resulting contract). Customs duties are included and Applicable Taxes are extra.
- 7.7.2.2 No increase in the total liability of Canada will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless an increase has been approved, in writing, by the Contracting Authority.
- 7.7.2.3 The Contractor must notify the Contracting Authority in writing as to the adequacy of this sum:
 - a. when it is 75 percent committed, or
 - b. four (4) months before the contract expiry date, or
 - c. as soon as the Contractor considers that the sum is inadequate for the completion of the Work required in all authorized TAs, inclusive of any revisions, whichever comes first.
- 7.7.2.4 If the notification is for inadequate contract funds, the Contractor must provide to the Contracting Authority, a written estimate for the additional funds required. Provision of such information by the Contractor does not increase Canada's liability.

7.7.3 Monthly Payment

Canada will pay the Contractor on a monthly basis for work performed during the month covered by the invoice in accordance with the payment provisions of the Contract if:

- a. an accurate and complete invoice and any other documents required by the Contract have been submitted in accordance with the invoicing instructions provided in the Contract;
- b. all such documents have been verified by Canada;
- c. the Work performed has been accepted by Canada.

7.7.4 SACC Manual Clauses

A9117C (2007-11-30), T1204 - Direct Request by Customer Department

7.7.5 Electronic Payment of Invoices – Contract

The Contractor accepts to be paid using any of the following Electronic Payment Instrument(s):

- a. Visa Acquisition Card;
- b. MasterCard Acquisition Card;
- c. Direct Deposit (Domestic and International);
- d. Electronic Data Interchange (EDI);
- e. Wire Transfer (International Only);
- f. Large Value Transfer System (LVTS) (Over \$25M)

7.7.6 Discretionary Audit

C0705C (2010-01-11), Discretionary Audit

7.7.7 Time Verification

C0711C (2008-05-12), Time Verification

7.8 Invoicing Instructions

The Contractor must submit invoices in accordance with the section entitled "Invoice Submission" of the general conditions. Invoices cannot be submitted until all work identified in the invoice is completed.

Each invoice must be supported by:

- a. a copy of time sheets to support the time claimed;
- b. a copy of the release document and any other documents as specified in the Contract;
- c. a copy of the invoices, receipts, vouchers for all direct expenses, and all travel and living expenses;
- d. a copy of the monthly progress report.

Invoices must be distributed as follows:

- a. The original and one (1) copy must be forwarded to the address shown on page 1 of the Contract for certification and payment.
- b. One (1) copy must be forwarded to the Contracting Authority identified under the section entitled "Authorities" of the Contract.

7.9 Certifications and Additional Information

7.9.1 Compliance

Unless specified otherwise, the continuous compliance with the certifications provided by the Contractor in its bid or precedent to contract award, and the ongoing cooperation in providing additional information

are conditions of the Contract and failure to comply will constitute the Contractor in default. Certifications are subject to verification by Canada during the entire period of the Contract.

7.10 Applicable Laws

The Contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario.

7.11 **Priority of Documents**

If there is a discrepancy between the wording of any documents that appear on the list, the wording of the document that first appears on the list has priority over the wording of any document that subsequently appears on the list.

- (a) the Articles of Agreement;
- (b) the general conditions <u>2035</u> (2016-04-04);
- (c) Annex "A", Statement of Work;
- (d) Annex "B", Basis of Payment;
- (e) Annex "C", Security Requirements Check List;
- (f) the signed Task Authorizations (including all of its annexes, if any);
- (h) the Contractor's bid dated _____, (to be specified in the resulting contract), as clarified on _____ " or ",as amended on _____" (to be specified in the resulting contract)

7.12 Defence Contract

SACC Manual clause A9006C (2012-07-16) Defence Contract

7.13 Foreign Nationals (Canadian Contractor OR Foreign Contractor)

SACC Manual clause A2000C (2006-06-16), Foreign Nationals (Canadian Contractor)

OR

SACC Manual clause A2001C (2006-06-16), Foreign Nationals (Foreign Contractor)

7.14 Insurance

SACC Manual clause G1005C (2016-01-28), Insurance

7.15 Non-Disclosure Agreement

The Contractor must obtain from its employee(s) and/or subcontractor(s) the completed and signed Non-Disclosure Agreement, attached at Annex "D", and provide it to the Contracting Authority before they are given access to information by or on behalf of Canada in connection with the Work.

ANNEX "A" STATEMENT OF WORK

1. TITLE

ADVANCED DESIGNATED SPOKESPERSON TRAINING

Journalist consulting for advanced designated spokesperson training

2. ACRONYMS

ADM(PA)Assistant Deputy Minister (Public Affairs)

- ADST Advanced Designated Spokesperson Training
- CAF Canadian Armed Forces
- DND Department of National Defence
- DPALC Defence Public Affairs Learning Centre
- DST Designated Spokesperson Training
- SOW Statement of Work
- TA Technical Authority

3. BACKGROUND

- 3.1 The Defence Public Affairs Learning Centre (DPALC) is a training institution and serves as the functional training authority for the Assistant Deputy Minister (Public Affairs) (ADM(PA)) organization of the Department of National Defence (DND). DPALC provides specialized military public affairs and communications training to Canadian Armed Forces (CAF) members and DND employees.
- 3.2 DPALC is responsible for delivering the Spokesperson Training that includes the following formats:
 - Advanced Designated Spokesperson Training (ADST); and
 - Support to the Canadian Forces College.

3.3 ADST

The ADST is a one-day session designed to provide CAF members and DND employees with an opportunity, in a risk-free environment, to prepare for successful media engagements and interviews in a variety of media interview formats.

The desired outcomes for the participants of the ADST are the following:

- a. Understand the policies, guidelines and rules for DND/CAF personnel dealing with the media;
- b. Recognize the unique requirements of different types of media and interview formats;
- c. Understand the media and social media environment wherever the spokesperson might be employed;
- d. Accurately assess whether it is appropriate to provide an interview and negotiate the interview;
- e. Develop key messages and prepare for an interview;
- f. Recognize and respond to different types of questions and techniques used by the media; and
- g. Successfully deliver a credible interview in a variety of formats.

In order to achieve these goals DPALC enrolls the help of professional journalists during ADST sessions. Their roles are to prepare interviews ahead of ADST sessions on specific topics

pertaining to the subject matter of the ADST. Although most of the research on topics is conducted by DPALC, journalists are required to prepare interview questions ahead of the ADST sessions.

The ADST sessions are comprised of a theoretical portion and a practice portion. The theoretical part of the session is delivered by DPALC Instructors. During the practice portion, journalists conduct multiple short interviews while DND image technicians operate the cameras and studio equipment. Some of the interview types include scrums, double-enders, TV face-to-face, TV studio and Technical Briefing/News Conference. Following the interviews, journalists share their observations with the instructor who will provide feedback to the candidates. At the end of the session, journalists offer their observations to the ADST coordinator for future sessions.

The ADST groups are usually limited to six candidates with a ratio of one instructor and one journalist for every three candidates.

Most ADST sessions are delivered in English but some will require French journalists.

3.4 Support to the Canadian Forces College

The Canadian Forces College offers training to senior and general officers of the CAF. The college offers the following programs:

- Joint Command and Staff Programme;
- National Security Programme; and
- Other activities are required.

DPALC's expertise is sought in some of these programmes where media training is required. Typically, the National Security Programme requires DPALC's participation for two major exercises involving journalists' participation. Both these exercises involve approximately four consecutive days at the Canadian Forces College.

Note: The Canadian Forces College support activities are likely to occur but are not guaranteed.

4. SCOPE OF WORK

4.1 Provide consulting services and expertise advice for ADST

The ADST requires the participation of journalists to simulate appropriate media interviews. To support the ADST, the contractor must provide journalists that will:

- 4.1.1 Conduct an analysis of the media landscape specific to each spokesperson's topic.
- 4.1.2 Conduct interview practices with the specified spokespersons using relevant, credible and challenging questions in the formats specified by the instructor. The contractor must conduct interviews in French if required.
- 4.1.3 Provide constructive verbal feedback to the spokesperson after each interview as required by the instructor.

4.2 Provide consulting services and expertise advice for Canadian Forces College exercises

To provide media training to the Canadian Forces College (CFC) students, the contractor will travel to the CFC to deliver tailored training in accordance with national joint council travel directives. Free accommodation will be provided at the Canadian Forces College if available. If accommodation is not available at CFC, the contractor will be reimbursed for expenses including accommodation in accordance with the National Joint Travel Directive. See section 10 for more details on travel. The contractor must:

- 4.2.1 Conduct an analysis of the media landscape specific to Canadian Forces College training audience.
- 4.2.2 Conduct interview practices with the specified spokespersons using relevant, credible and challenging questions in the formats specified by the instructor. The contractor must be able to provide four journalists simultaneously in the event that concurrent events might occur (i.e. ADST at DPALC and exercise support at the Canadian Forces College in Toronto). The contractor must conduct interviews in French if required.
- 4.2.3 Provide constructive verbal feedback to the spokesperson after each interview as required by the instructor.

5. TASKS AND DELIVERABLES

Number	Scope Serial Reference	Description of the Deliverables	Quantity and Format
5.1	4.1.1 4.2.1	 <u>Topic analysis:</u> The contractor must analyze the following information and potential issues: Current news related to each spokesperson's organization; Current media interest for a specific topic related to CAF and DND; Media environment for a specific country if the spokesperson will be deployed; Interview format most likely to be used; and Any information provided by the spokesperson about a specific upcoming interview. Whenever possible, details about spokesperson organization and topic for ADST will be provided to the contractor is required on site at 08:00 on the training day to conduct topic and media landscape analysis and create interview questions until approximately 11:00. 	The analysis will be used to draft pertinent and credible interview questions.
5.2	4.1.1 4.2.1	 Media landscape analysis If the training is for an upcoming interview, the contractor must analyze: The specific media outlet's target audience particulars such as age, gender, interests and political orientation; and The potential journalist angle and any past interviews with CAF members. 	The analysis will be used to draft pertinent and credible interview questions.

		The contractor is required on site at 08:00 on the	
		training day to conduct topic and media landscape analysis and create interview questions until 11:00.	
		Interview questions	
5.3	4.1.2 4.2.2	 Based on the topic analysis and media outlets analysis, the contractor must design relevant, credible and challenging interview questions for the spokesperson. The contractor must deliver these interview questions in a realistic on-camera media interview simulation. The contractor should use the following media techniques and types of questions that could be expected on the subject of the interview in order for the spokesperson to practice bridging techniques: The loaded question; The hypothetical question; The opinion question; The statement; and The silent treatment. 	Produce at least one page of relevant and credible questions based on the analysis (Tasks 6.1 and 6.2) for each spokesperson in a word document. Three hours will be allocated on the morning of the activity to prepare these questions.
		training day to conduct topic and media landscape analysis and create interview questions until 11:00.	
5.4	4.1.2	Conduct interviews in various formats (ADST) The contractor must conduct interviews in a variety of on-camera formats. The possible on-camera formats include the following: • TV Face-to-Face; • TV Studio; • Technical Briefing/News Conference; • Scrum; • Double-ender; and • Radio studio. The studios and recording equipment with the required operating personnel are provided by DPALC. Additional role-players would be provided by DPALC for Scrums and Technical Briefing/News Conference. The contractor will conduct interviews as required. The interviews usually occur after the preparation between 11:00 and 16:00.	The contractor must conduct interviews.
5.5	4.2.2	Conduct interviews in various formats (CFC support)The contractor must conduct interviews in a variety of on-camera formats. The possible on-camera formats include the following:• TV Face-to-Face; • TV Studio;	The contractor must conduct interviews for the duration of the training lasting up to four consecutive days in support of CFC activities.

 Technical Briefing/News Conference; Scrum; Double-ender; and Radio studio.
The studios and recording equipment with the required operating personnel are provided by DPALC. Additional role-players would be provided by DPALC for Scrums and Technical Briefing/News Conference.

6. LANGUAGE OF WORK

6.1 The services will be provided in English and French as required.

7. LOCATION OF WORK

7.1 The ADST (5.1) work must be performed in DPALC studios:

Assistant Deputy Minister (Public Affairs) – Chief of Staff – Defence Public Affairs Learning Centre, National Printing Bureau, 45 Sacré-Cœur Blvd. Gatineau, QC J8X 1C6 Canada

8. TRAVEL

8.1 The Contractor may be required to travel to the following locations under the following tasks:

Task: 5.2 Provide consulting services and expertise advice for Canadian Forces College exercises.Location: Canadian Forces CollegeAddress:215 Yonge Blvd,North York, ONM5M 3H9

Frequency: Approximately two sessions per year.

8.2 The National Joint Council Travel Directive will apply for any travel, accommodation and living expenses. Free accommodation will be provided at the Canadian Forces College if available. If accommodation is not available at CFC, the contractor will be reimbursed for expenses including accommodation in accordance with the National Joint Travel Directive.

9. GOVERNMENT FURNISHED EQUIPMENT (GFE)

9.1 Studio facilities, recording equipment and operating personnel will be provided as required by DND according to the size of the group of spokespersons.

10. SPECIAL CONSIDERATIONS

10.1 The contractor must be able to provide services on specified dates and locations. If for any reasons DPALC has to cancel any training sessions 72 hours ahead of the set date for the training session, the contractor will not charge DPALC for the services.

ANNEX "B" BASIS OF PAYMENT

During the period of the Contract, and if an option is exercised, during the extended period of the Contract, for Work performed in accordance with the Contract, the Contractor will be paid as specified below.

1.0 Professional Fees

The Contractor will be paid all-inclusive fixed time rates as follows:

Category	Level of Services (Estimated)	All Inclusive Fixed Daily Rate (exclusive of applicable taxes)
Initial Contract Period: from date of Contract	to one year later <mark>(date to be s</mark>	pecified in the resulting
contract)		
Resource 1 - Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$
Resource 2 – Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$
Extended Contract Period 1: from end of Initi specified in the resulting contract) Resource 1 - Journalist (Name of Resource)	, I	
Resource 1 - Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$
Resource 2 – Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$
Extended Contract Period 2: from end of Extended contract Period 2: from end of Extended be specified in the resulting contract)		
Resource 1 - Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$
Resource 2 – Journalist (Name of Resource)	48 days	\$

For the purpose of this Contract, a day is defined as 7.5 hours of work, exclusive of meal breaks. Payment will be made for days actually worked, with no provision for annual leave, statutory holidays and sick leave. If time worked is more or less than a day, the all-inclusive fixed daily rate must be prorated to reflect the actual time worked in accordance with the following formula:

(Hours worked × applicable firm all-inclusive per diem rate) ÷ 7.5 hours

All proposed personnel must be available to work outside normal office hours during the duration of the Contract.

No overtime charges will be authorized under the Contract. All time worked will be compensated according to paragraph above.

Total Estimated Cost of Professional Fees [to be specified in the resulting Contract]

Initial Contract Period: §	
Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised):	\$
Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised):	\$

Total Estimated Cost (Professional Services):

2.0 Cost Reimbursable Expenses

2.1 Authorized travel and living expenses for Work

For the purpose of this Contract, a day is defined as 7.5 hours of work, exclusive of meal breaks. Payment will be made for days actually worked, with no provision for annual leave, statutory holidays and sick leave. If time worked is more or less than a day, the all-inclusive fixed daily rate must be prorated to reflect the actual time worked in accordance with the following formula:

(Hours worked × applicable firm all-inclusive per diem rate) ÷ 7.5 hours

All proposed personnel must be available to work outside normal office hours during the duration of the Contract.

No overtime charges will be authorized under the Contract. All time worked will be compensated according to paragraph above.

All travel must have the prior authorization of the Technical Authority.

The authorized travel and living expenses will be paid upon submission of an itemized statement supported by receipt vouchers. All payments are subject to government audit.

Concerning the requirements to travel described in the Statement of Work in Annex A, the Contractor will be reimbursed its authorized travel and living expenses reasonably and properly incurred in the performance of the Work done, delivered or performed outside the National Capital Region (NCR) defined in the *National Capital Act (R.S.C., 1985, c. N-4)*, available on the Justice Website (<u>http://laws-lois.justice.gc.ca/eng/acts/N-4/page-9.html#docCont</u>), at cost, without any allowance for profit and administrative overhead, in accordance with the meal, private vehicle and incidental expenses provided in Appendices B, C and D of the <u>National Joint Council Travel Directive</u>; and with the other provisions of the directive referring to "travellers", rather than those referring to "employees.

Calculation of Travel Time:

For Services provided outside 100 km of the NCR, the contractor will be paid 50% of the resource firm all-inclusive per diem rate for the total amount of time spent travelling (from the resource's work location to the destination). Travel time is not to be paid for time spent commuting.

Travel time is calculated by taking the number of hours for travel and multiplying it by 50% of the per diem rate and then dividing it by 7.5 hours (a standard working day).

(Hours of travel × 50% of firm all-inclusive per diem rate) ÷ 7.5 hours

<u>Example:</u> The work location is in the NCR and the Contractor is required to travel to Metropolitan Area Toronto. The actual travel time is 4 hours. The firm all-inclusive per diem rate is \$360.

 $(4 \text{ hours } \times (50\% \times \$360)) \div 7.5 \text{ hours } = \96

Total Estimated Cost of Authorized Travel and Living Expenses

Initial Contract Period: \$3,000.00 Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised): \$3,000.00 Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised): \$3,000.00

Total Estimated Cost (Travel and Living Expenses): \$9,000.00

3.0 Total Estimated Cost [to be specified in the resulting Contract]

Initial Contract Period: \$_____ Extended Contract Period 1 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____ Extended Contract Period 2 (If Option is Exercised): \$_____

Total Estimated Cost: \$_____

With the exception of the all-inclusive fixed time rates specified above, the amounts shown in this section of the annex are estimates only. Minor changes to these estimates will be accepted for billing purposes as the Work proceeds, provided that these changes have the prior approval of the Technical Authority, and provided that the total estimated cost of the Contract does not exceed the Limitation of Expenditure specified in clause 7.7.2 of the Contract.

ANNEX "C" SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST

康 金 	

Government Gouvernement du Canada

Contract Number / Numéro du contrat	÷.,
N.6369-19-X003.	
Security Classification / Classification de sécurité	

SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST (SRCL) LISTE DE VÉRIFICATION DES EXIGENCES RELATIVES À LA SÉCURITÉ (LVERS)

 Originating Government Depa Ministère ou organisme gouv 		-			or Directorate / Direction génér	ale 0	u Direc	aon	
3. a) Subcontract Number / Nun	0	DND	3 b) Name and Add		PA) COS Intractor / Nom et adresse du so	auto te	aitant		
s. a) Subcontract Number / Num	inero du contrat de s	ous-irailance	5. b) Name and Add	less of Subco	intractor / Norm et adresse du so	ous-tr	aitant		
 Brief Description of Work / Br 					·				
Provide journalism consultant se	ervices for the delivery	of spokesperson training	at DPALC and conduct	t simulated inter	views on various topics.				
		1 *							
a de la companya de l	1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1		1			200			
 a) Will the supplier require ac Le fournisseur aura-t-il acc 						\checkmark	No Non] Ye Ot
5. b) Will the supplier require ac Regulations?				1.0		\checkmark	No Non] Ye Ot
sur le contrôle des donnée	s techniques?	chiliques militaires r	ion classifiees qui so	nt assujetties	aux dispositions du Règlement				
Indicate the type of access re		type d'accès requis		and the second			÷.,	19	
6. a) Will the supplier and its em	plovees require acc	ess to PROTECTED	and/or CLASSIEIED	information o	r accete?	<u> </u>	No		7 Ye
Le fournisseur ainsi que les (Specify the level of access (Préciser le niveau d'accès	s employés auront-il s using the chart in C	s accès à des rensei Question 7. c)	gnements ou à des b			1	Non		
b. b) Will the supplier and its em	plovees (e.g. cleane	au qui se trouve a la	sonpel) require acce	ss to restricted	access areas? No access to	[· · ·	No	<u> </u>	1Ye
PROTECTED and/or CLAS	SSIFIED information oyés (p. ex. nettoyeu	or assets is permitte urs, personnel d'entre	d. etien) auront-ils accè	s à des zones	d'accès restreintes? L'accès		Non	V	
5, c) Is this a commercial courier							No	r]Ye
S'agit-il d'un contrat de me				uit?	이 문제가 가지 않는 것이 같아요.	\checkmark	Non		0
a) Indicate the type of informa	tion that the supplie	r will be required to a	ccess / Indiquer le ty	ne d'informati	on auquel le fournisseur devra	avoir	accès		
Canada	1			pe d'internati			7		
en an		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	TOTAN		Foreign / Étranger				
. b) Release restrictions / Restr	ictions relatives à la							÷.,	
No release restrictions Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion		All NATO countrie Tous les pays de			No release restrictions Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion			•	
Not releasable À ne pas diffuser									
Restricted to: / Limité à :		Restricted to: / Lin	nité à :		Restricted to: / Limité à :				
Specify country(ies): / Préciser	le(s) pays :	Specify country(ie	s): / Préciser le(s) pa	ys :	Specify country(ies): / Précise	er le(s) pays	: }	
		a set of the							
. c) Level of information / Nivea	u d'information				L				
PROTECTED A	and states instantistics	NATO UNCLASSI	FIED	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	PROTECTED A		26-22	(69) N. J.	2215
PROTÉGÉA	the second she white	NATO NON CLAS		- Milerara	PROTÉGÉ A		142362		
PROTECTED B		NATO RESTRICT	ED T	1	PROTECTED B				
PROTÉGÉ B	그 그는 것을 같을	NATO DIFFUSION	RESTREINTE		PROTÉGÉ B				
PROTECTED C		NATO CONFIDEN	ITIAL	The second	PROTECTED C		Sala		
PROTÉGÉ C		NATO CONFIDEN			PROTÉGÉ C		10,2540		
CONFIDENTIAL	-	NATO SECRET			CONFIDENTIAL				
CONFIDENTIEL	ARAMA AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AN	NATO SECRET		Southern Base	CONFIDENTIEL		COM-	1933	
SECRET	- 1 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 - 2 -	COSMIC TOP SE	CRET L		SECRET		Sugar		
SECRET	and the second second	COSMIC TRÈS SE			SECRET		100		
TOP SECRET	ㅋ 그는 것을 통했				TOP SECRET				
TRÈS SECRET					TRÈS SECRET		1333		
	1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.	A STATE OF STREET, STRE		Strikter Physical			Date:		
		a the second statement of the second second		이 것이 없어서 있는 것이 없다. 것이 같아요.					
TOP SECRET (SIGINT) TRÈS SECRET (SIGINT)	- Contraction and	a sa ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang an			TOP SECRET (SIGINT) TRÈS SECRET (SIGINT)				

TBS/SCT 350-103(2004/12)

Security Classification / Classification de sécurité UNCLASSIFIED

Canadä

	Government of Canada	du Canada	t .	Security Classification / Class UNCLASSIFI	003 ification de sécurité ED
 Will the su Le fournis 		a to PROTECTED a à des renseignemen	and/or CLASSIFIED COMS nts ou à des biens COMSE	EC information or assels? C désignés PROTÉGÉS et/ou CLASSIFIÉS?	No No
Dans l'affi 9. Will the su	rmative, indiquer le applier require acces	niveau de sensibilité s to extremely sens	itive INFOSEC information	or assets? C de nature extrêmement délicate?	No Non
	e(s) of material / Titre t Number / Numéro (atériel :		
PART B - PE	RSONNEL (SUPPL	IER) / PARTIE B -	PERSONNEL (FOURNISS Niveau de contrôle de la séo		
✓	RELIABILITY ST	ATUS		SECRET	TOP SECRET TRÈS SECRET
	TOP SECRET- TRÈS SECRET		NATO CONFIDENTI		COSMIC TOP SECRET
	SITE ACCESS ACCES AUX EN	IPLACEMENTS			
	Special commen Commentaires s				
		DUSIEURS DIVEAUX (te controle de securité sont	requis, un guide de classification de la sécurité	a doit ette fourni.
Du per If Yes, Dans I	nscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso	be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted nnel en question se	ns of the work? ut-il se voir confièr des parti ? ra-t-il escorté?	es du travail?	
Du pei If Yes, Dans I ART C - S/ INFORMAT 1. a) Will th premis Le fou	nscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso XEECUARDSI(SUDE TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses?	to be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted nnel en question se CILES//APARTIERC RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto	ns of the work? It-li se voir confièr des parti ? rra-t-li escorté? MESURESIDE PROTECE TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl	es du travail?	
Du per If Yes, Dans I ARTIC SY INFORMAT 1. a) Will th premis Le fou CLASS 1. b) Will th	nscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso XEEGUARDSI (SUP) TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses? misseur sera-t-il ten SIFIÉS? e supplier be require	A be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted annel en question se CALERY/APARTIERC RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ed to safeguard CON	ns of the work? It-li se voir confièr des parti ? rra-t-li escorté? MESURESIDE PROTECE TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ?	
Du per If Yes, Dans I ART C - SA INFORMAT 1. a) Will th premis Le fou CLASS 1. b) Will th Le fou	nscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso CEEGUARDSY(SUDE TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses? misseur sera-t-il ten SIFIÉS? e supplier be require misseur sera-t-il ten	A be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted annel en question se CALERY/APARTIERC RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ed to safeguard CON	ns of the work? It-li se voir confièr des parti ra-t-li escorté? MESURESIDE PROTEC TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl ntreposer sur place des ren MSEC information or assets	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ?	Non V C No C Non C Non C Non C
Du per If Yes, Dans I ART C S/ INFORMAT 1. a) Will th premis Le fou CLAS: 1. b) Will the Le fou PRODUCT 1. c) Will the occura Les ins	nscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso IEEGUARDSI (SUDE) TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require rmisseur sera-t-il ten SIFIES? e supplier be require rmisseur sera-t-il ten ION	The used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted innel en question se CHIER)//PARTIEIC RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ed to safeguard CON u de protéger des re	ns of the work? It-li se voir confier des parti ra-t-li escorté? MESURESIDE PROTEC TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl Intreposer sur place des ren MSEC information or assets enseignements ou des bien nd/or modification) of PROTE	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ?	Non ♥ C No Non C No Non C No C No C Non C No C Non C No C
Du per If Yes, Dans I ART C - S/ INFORMAT 1. a) Will th premis Le fou CLAS: 1. b) Will the court Les ins et/ou C	Inscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso SECUARDSIGUE: TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses? misseur sera-t-il ten SIFIÉS? e supplier be require misseur sera-t-il ten IDN con the supplier be require misseur sera-t-il ten DON	A be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted innel en question se CILES///RARIERO RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ed to safeguard CON u de protéger des re clure, and/or repair ai or premises? eur serviront-elles à	ns of the work? It-il se voir confièr des parti ra-t-il escorté? MESURESIDE PROTECE TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl ntreposer sur place des ren MSEC information or assets enseignements ou des bien nd/or modification) of PROTE la production (fabrication et/o	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ? s COMSEC? ECTED and/or CLASSIFIED material or equipme	Non ♥ C No No Non C No C Non C Non C Non C Non C
Du per If Yes, Dans I ART C S/ INFORMAT 1. a) Will the premis Le fou CLASS 1. b) Will the ccur a Le fou PRODUCT 1. c) Will the occur a Le fou INFORMAT 1. d) Will the informat	Inscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso Inscreened per 'affirmative, le perso Inscreened person Inscreened person Inscreened person essers esupplier be require misseur sera-t-il ten SIFIÉS? esupplier be require production (manufac at the supplier's site o stallations du fourniss CLASSIFIÉ? INN TECHNOLOGY supplier be required ation or data?	I be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted innel en question se CITES)///FARTIERC RENSEIGNEMEN ad to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ad to safeguard CON u de protéger des re cture, and/or repair an or premises? eur serviront-elles à (IT) MEDIA / SU to use its IT systems d'utiliser ses propres	Is of the work? It-ii se voir confièr des parti ra-t-ii escorté? MESURSSIDE PROTECT TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl htreposer sur place des ren MSEC information or assets enseignements ou des bien Ind/or modification) of PROTE la production (fabrication et/o PPORT RELATIF À LA TEC is to electronically process, pr is systèmes informatiques poi	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED material or equipment u réparation et/ou modification) de matériel PRO	Non ✓ ✓ No ✓ Int ✓ No ✓ TrÉGÉ ✓ No ✓ D ✓ No ✓
Du per If Yes, Dans I ART C S/ INFORMAT 1. a) Will the premis Le fou CLASS 1. b) Will the occur a Le fou PRODUCT 1. c) Will the occur a Le fou INFORMAT 1. d) Will the informat Le fou renseig 1. e) Will the Dispose	Inscreened personne rsonnel sans autoris will unscreened per 'affirmative, le perso ITON / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses? TION / ASSETS / e supplier be require ses? rnisseur sera-t-il ten SIFIÉS? e supplier be required at the supplier's site of tallations du fourniss CLASSIFIÉ? ION TECHNOLOGY supplier be required ation or data? nisseur sera-t-il tenu prements ou des don re be an electronic lir	be used for portion ation sécuritaire per sonnel be escorted nnel en question se 21E3)///PARTIENC RENSEIGNEMEN ed to receive and sto u de recevoir et d'en ed to safeguard CON u de protéger des re- ture, and/or repair an r premises? eur serviront-elles à (IT) MEDIA / SU to use its IT systems d'utiliser ses propres nées PROTEGES e ak between the suppl	Is of the work? It-il se voir confièr des parti ra-t-il escorté? MESURESIDEPROTEC TS / BIENS ore PROTECTED and/or Cl htreposer sur place des ren MSEC information or assets enseignements ou des bien Ind/or modification) of PROTE la production (fabrication et/o PPORT RELATIF À LA TEC is to electronically process, pr is systèmes informatiques por t/ou CLASSIFIES? lier's IT systems and the gov	es du travail? ION (FOURNISSEUR) ASSIFIED information or assets on its site or seignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou ? COMSEC? CTED and/or CLASSIFIED material or equipment u réparation et/ou modification) de matériel PRO HNOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATION (TI) poduce or store PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIEI	Non ✓ C ✓ No Y Int ✓ No Y TÉGÉ ✓ No Y D ✓ No Y

Gove of Ca	ana	ner da	nt	Gouverner du Canada) (e Secu	369	- (9-	Claś	néro du contra <u> v 003</u> sification de se IFIED	-	
RT C - (continue For users comple site(s) or premise Les utilisateurs q niveaux de sauve For users comple	ting es. ui re egar	the empl de r	form isse equi	n manually us nt le formulaire s aux installati	e manuell ons du foi	ement do umisseur.	oivent utiliser	le tableau réc	capitulatif	ci-dessou	is pou	ir ind	lique	er, pour chaque	e catégor	
Dans le cas des u dans le tableau ré	utilis	ateu	irs q		le formula	aire en lig	ne (par Inter		nses aux	questions						aisies
Category Catégorie		OTÉC			ASSIFIED		1.1.1	NATO						COMSEC		
	A	в	С	CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	TOP	NATO RESTRICTED	NATO CONFIDENTIAL	NATO	COSMIC TOP		OTECT		CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	TOP
		2		CONFIDENTIEL		TRÈS SECRET	NATO DIFFUSION RESTREINTE	NATO CONFIDENTIEL		SECRET COSMIC TRES SECRET	A	в	С	CONFIDENTIEL		TRES SECRET
ormation / Assets inseignements / Biens	÷.,	· · .	÷.,	26 문제	1.1			10.000	·	54 B.Z		1	1.	20.20		1.1
duction	1	· *.		let also	grebe.	1.51	1.1		1.1	la ser es		· .			1.1.1	4.1
Media / oport TI			÷.,		11 - 11 A.		11.11		1000 1000	$\mathcal{F}_{\mathcal{F}}$	1.5	· .			$\{ f_{i,j} \}_{i \in \mathbb{N}}$	1.1
Link / n électronique	· 1.	·		e e facter à	den -	1.5.8	a spara	and the second	1. 1. 1. 1.	4.4		- 1		Section 4		$ A_1 < \epsilon$
a) Is the descrip La description If Yes, classify Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	du t thi tive	rava is fo , cla	il vis rm k assif	é par la prése by annotating ier le présent	nte LVER the top a formulai	S est-elle and botto re en ind	de nature P m in the are iquant le niv	ROTÉGÉE et	ou CLAS	lassificat		ée		[✓ No Non	
b) Will the docur La documentat If Yes, classify attachments (Dans l'affirma « Classificatio	nen ion thi e.g. tive	tatio asso s fo SEC	n att ociée rm t	lached to this s à la présente by annotating T with Attach	SRCL be I LVERS s the top a ments).	PROTEC era-t-elle	TED and/or (PROTÉGÉE m in the are	et/ou CLASS	IFIÉE?				indic	cate with	✓ No Non	

TBS/SCT 350-103(2004/12)

Security Classification / Classification de sécurité UNCLASSIFIED

Canadä

Page 4 of the SRCL, signature page, to be inserted in the resulting contract

ANNEX "D" NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT

The Contractor shall not, without the prior written permission of the Contract Authority, disclose to anyone, other than an employee or a subcontractor with a need to know, the information or documentation it has access to during the performance of the Work under the Contract. Prior to commencing the Work under the Contract, the Contractor shall require its employees or subcontractors who will be performing Work under the Contract or who are provided access to the Work to sign a Statement of Non-Disclosure substantially in the form set out below.

Non-Disclosure Statement Agreement

I, ______, recognize that in the course of my work as an employee or subcontractor of ______, I may be given access to information by or on behalf of Canada in connection with the Work, pursuant to Contract Number W6369-19-X003 between Her Majesty The Queen in Right of Canada, represented by the Minister of National Defence and *[Name of the Contractor]*, including any information that is confidential or proprietary to third parties, and information conceived, developed or produced by the Contractor as part of the Work. For the purposes of this agreement, information includes but not limited to: any documents, instructions, guidelines, data, material, advice or any other information whether received orally, in printed form, recorded electronically, or otherwise and whether or not labelled as proprietary or sensitive, that is disclosed to a person or that a person becomes aware of during the performance of the Contract.

I agree that I will not re-produce, copy, use, divulge, release or disclose, in whole or in part, in whatever way or form any information described above to any person other than a person employed by Canada on a need to know basis. I undertake to safeguard the same and take all necessary and appropriate measures, including those set out in any written or oral instructions issued by Canada, to prevent the disclosure of or access to such information in contravention of this agreement.

I also acknowledge that any information provided to the Contractor by or on behalf of Canada must be used solely for the purpose of the Contract and must remain the property of Canada or a third party, as the case may be.

I agree that the obligation of this agreement will survive the completion of the Contract Number: W6369-19-X003.

Signature

Date

ANNEX "E" TASK AUTHORIZATION (TA) FORM, DND626

All invoices/progress claims must show the reference Contract and Task numbers. Toutes les factures doivent indiquer les numéros du contrat et de la tâche. Amendment no. – N° de la modification Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précédé To – Å Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précédé To – Å Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précédé To – Å Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précédé To – Å Augmentation – Expédiez à Vou are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Christervices inducides in the contract shall be supplied against Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. A L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous êtes pré de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat d'ordensus. Seuis les services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à Tap demande. Prére d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. N° d'article d'u contrat Contract litem no. N° d'article d'u contrat Services N° d'article d'u contrat N° d'article d'u contrat N° d'article d'u contrat Contract inter no. N° d'article d'u contrat Contract inter no. Contract inter no.	cédente s of the above inst this task. progress claims trat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures
Toutes les factures doivent indiquer les numéros du contrat et de la tâche. Task no. – N° de la tâche Amendment no. – N° de la modification Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précéde To – Å TO THE CONTRACTOR You are requested to supplive following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against presentes contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against presentes activates the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Involces/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat civent être fournis à l'ap demande. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Contract item no. N° draiticle N° draiticle Services	cédente a of the above inst this task. progress claims strat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
Amendment no. – N* de la modification Increase/Decrease – Augmentation/Réduction Previous value – Valeur précédé To – Å TO THE CONTRACTOR You are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. À L'ENTREPRENEUR Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat ci-dessus. Seuils is services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Defence mational	cédente a of the above inst this task. progress claims strat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
To – À To THE CONTRACTOR You are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. À L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Defence en ationale N° d'article Services	s of the above inst this task. progress claims atrat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
TO THE CONTRACTOR You are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. À L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous étes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat ci-dessus. Seuis les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat devivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Defence nationale Contract item no. N° d'article	progress claims trat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
TO THE CONTRACTOR You are requested to supply the following services in accordance with the terms of reference contract. Only services included in the contract shall be supplied against Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. À L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat cl-dessus. Seuis les services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Defence nationale N° d'article Services	progress claims trat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
Please advise the undersigned if the completion date cannot be met. Invoices/prog shall be prepared in accordance with the instructions set out in the contract. A L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat ci-dessus. Seuls les services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Priêre d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le minatère de la Délense nationale Contract item no. Services Services	progress claims trat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
Please advise the undersigned with the instructions set out in the contract. A L'ENTREPRENUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Delivery location – Expédiez à Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Contract item no. N° d'article Services Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Services Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Services Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date Contract item no. N° d'article	progress claims trat mentionné l'appui de cette its. Les factures ce ale Cost
À L'ENTREPRENEUR Delivery location – Expédiez à Vous êtes prié de fournir les services suivants en conformité des termes du contrat ci-dessus. Seuis les services mentionnés dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Delivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Défense nationale N° d'article Services	trat mentionné l'appui de cette rits. Les factures ce ale Cost
Adassis // Seuis les ervices ervices en contonnées dans le contrat doivent être fournis à l'ap demande. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison ne peut se faire dans les délais prescrits. doivent être établies selon les instructions énoncées dans le contrat. Prière d'aviser le signataire si la livraison de la délais prescrits. Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Défense nationale N° d'article Services	rits. Les factures
belivery/Completion date – Date de livraison/d'achèvement Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Défense nationale Contract item no. N° d'article Services	ce ale Cost
Date for the Department of National Defence pour le ministère de la Défense nationale N° d'article Services	Cost
Contract item no. Nº d'article Services	Cost
Nº d'article Services	Cost Prix
GST/HST	
TPS/TVH	
Total	
APPLICABLE ONLY TO PWGSC CONTRACTS: The Contract Authority signature is required when the total value of the DND 626 exceeds the specified in the contract.	Is the threshold
NE S'APPLIQUE QU'AUX CONTRATS DE TPSGC : La signature de l'autorité contractante est requise lorsque la valeur totale du formulaire [supérieure au seuil précisé dans le contrat.	re DND 626 est
for the Department of Public Works and Government Services pour le ministère des Travaux publics et services gouvernementaux	
pour la ministere des managementementemente ND 626 (01-05) Design: Forms Managem Conception : Gestion des 1	gement 993-4050 des formulaires 993-40

ANNEX "1" to PART 3 OF THE BID SOLICITATION

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT INSTRUMENTS

The Bidder accepts to be paid by any of the following Electronic Payment Instrument(s):

- () VISA Acquisition Card;
- () MasterCard Acquisition Card;
- () Direct Deposit (Domestic and International);
- () Electronic Data Interchange (EDI);
- () Wire Transfer (International Only);
- () Large Value Transfer System (LVTS) (Over \$25M)